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On 26/06/19 it was announced that the presumption against short sentences would be extended to include all sentences up to 12 months.  This will come into effect on 04/07/19.  Whilst this is a presumption, rather than a ban on sentences under 12 months, there can still be sentences less than 12 months where these are seen as the most appropriate option. Justice Secretary Humza Yousaf said:

"The extension of the presumption against short sentences is crucial to ongoing work to support reintegration and rehabilitation, helping keep crime down and communities safe. 

"We know from evidence and research that community-based interventions are more effective than disruptive short prison sentences. With such a high proportion of women prisoners serving custodial sentences of 12 months or less, this extension could have a significant impact on women in the justice system.

"This presumption is not a ban; it will encourage courts to consider alternatives to custody which can be more effective in rehabilitating individuals as they pay their debt to society. Impact will be monitored closely and there will always be serious crimes where it is decided in court that prison is the right option."

A public consultation was undertaken in 2015 on the presumption against short sentences (PASS) and it was found that of the 62 responses received (42 from organisations and 20 from individuals) strong support across all types of respondent for the proposal to extend the PASS beyond the current 3 months, with the majority favouring the extension of PASS to 12 months.  Respondents were critical of the current levels of imprisonment in Scotland, and highlighted four main issues: inappropriate use of imprisonment in cases which did not involve serious offences or risk to public safety; the detrimental impact of imprisonment on the lives of offenders and their families; the relative merits of community and custodial sentences in addressing offender needs, supporting rehabilitation, reducing reoffending and protecting public safety; and the cost to the public purse.

Driven by longer minimum terms for life prisoners, lengthier sentences for serious crimes including homicide and sexual offences, and a rise in pre-trial remand, Scotland’s imprisonment rate is the highest in Western Europe.  It is anticipated that his development will help address Scotland’s near-capacity prison population.  

This development links with Community Justice Glasgow’s vision to increase community alternatives to custodial sentences.  
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Contact us -                                              
Telephone: 0141 287 0916
E-Mail: CommunityJustice@glasgow.gov.uk
Twitter: @CJusticeGlasgow
Address: CSG Eastgate
                 727 London Road
                Glasgow
                G40 3AQ
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